
 

 

  

 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 

The past 2 weeks have been busy with athletics, field trips and 
loads of great learning. We were thankful we were able to run 
our Year 5&6 athletics day last Monday. Thank you to all those 
who were able to come and cheer on the children. 
 

 

Our weekly worship times are so special as we join together to 
sing and praise God and hear a word from students and adults 
that encourages us and helps us grow. Eden-May, one of our 
Year 6 leaders, shared with our 
Primary students last week about her 
gratefulness to have had her role as a 
student leader. She shared her 
personal story about being protected 
by God during an illness. As Eden-May 
shared about one of her favourite 
stories where Jesus fed 5000, she 
encouraged us all to remember that 
God can do anything even with the 
smallest of things - thank you Eden-May. 
 

 

Mr Wayne Fraser, Head of Biblical Foundations, 
shared with us all this week. He asked us to recall 
what it was like when we had to do something we 
didn’t want to do and whether we had been in 
timeout before retelling the well known story of 
Jonah and the whale. Because Jonah chose not to 
listen, in fact he went the opposite direction, he 
ended up in “timeout” in a fish’s belly. God still could 
hear and see him, and despite Noah doing the 
wrong thing he was guided back by God - just as we 
can be too.  
 

 

    Mon 20th Nov – BC – 9am – 12.30pm 
 
    

Wed 22nd Nov – Tga Domain 
 
    

 Thurs 23rd Nov – Bellevue Primary 
 
    
    Tues 28th Nov - Wairoa Marae 

 

     Wed 29th Nov – Wairoa Marae 
 

    Thurs 30th Nov – Graduation 11.30am – 12.30pm 

     Social: 6.30pm – 8pm 
 

     Fri 1st Dec – Waimarino – 8.55am – 3pm 
 

     Mon 4th Dec – Details TBC 
 

Tues 5th Dec – Kulim Park – 9.30am – 2pm 
 

Wed 6th Dec – BC 
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What a delight to have our youngest BCP classes 

share with us this past week. Their singing and 

sharing of their beautiful artwork was lovely.

 
On Monday, Te Awa team were blessed to have Rachel Weston bring her perspex 
hive of live Bumblebees to school. Rachel is a local author and Christian, who 
shared about God's incredible design in the Bumblebee’s crucial part in 
pollination. We learned that as pollinators, they are responsible for 1-in-3 
mouthfuls of food we consume! Our senses were really stimulated by the 
Bumblebees' sounds, smells and the sight of them crawling over their nest of 
eggs. It was fascinating to learn that Bumblebee Queens hibernate like bears over 
winter, sit on their nest of eggs like a broody hen, and go through metamorphosis 
like a butterfly as they transition from an egg to a pupa to a bee!   



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our Te Maunga team took part in the 
Tauranga City Council Stream and 
Estuary Clean Up event last week 
and collected a total of 320kgs of 
rubbish from the Waimapu Estuary, 
around Burrows Street, and the 
stretch of coastline from Turret Road 
to Memorial Park. 
They came across everything from a 
car tyre, old chairs, lino, bricks, 
discarded clothing, shoes, and 
plenty of bottles. What a great job 
Team Te Maunga! 



 

 

There was great engagement on Athletics day both in terms of the events and the encouragement 
among children, parents and grandparents attending - thank you! 
We had a team of 43 children represent BCP well at the North Cluster event on Friday and now look 
forward to hearing how the 14 children who made it through this section compete in next week’s 
WBOP Athletics competition. 

A 17 strong team of enthusiastic Year 5 students spent a great day 
out at Waipuna park last week in a orienteering competition against 
numerous other teams from Primary schools in the area. A big 
thanks to Christine Browne from our Sports office for the many 
hours she has invested in training the children and taking them for 
lunchtime practices. Congratulations to one of the Year 5 girls 
teams who finished 2nd and one of the Year 5 boys teams who 
finished 3rd. 



 

 

The Year 1 to 4 Athletics Day is scheduled for Monday 20th November 2023 (postponement date 
27th November) from 9:30am to 12:30pm on the BC primary field.  Below is the schedule for the day.  
Students will rotate around events with their class. All students will get a taste of the athletic events 
at their own level.  You are welcome to stay to have lunch with your child/ren at the conclusion of 
the athletics at 12:30pm. 
 
Children may come to school in their PE gear, however if they come in their school uniform please 
ensure they have their PE gear in their bags, as well as their sports shoes, sunhat, food and drink 
and warm clothing. It would be advisable to administer sunscreen before they arrive at school. 
 
The coffee cart will be in attendance for you to purchase hot drinks from. 

8:45 – 9:05am In classroom - roll, get changed, bottles organised. 

9:10am Classes walk out to Field 

9:20am Welcome & Prayer 

9:30am Rotation 1 

9:40am Rotation 2 

9:50am Rotation 3 

10:00am Rotation 4  

10:10am Rotation 5 

10:20am Rotation 6 

10:30am – 10:55am Interval (Breaktime) 

11:00am Rotation 7 

11:10am Rotation 8 

11:20am Rotation 9 

11:30am Rotation 10 

11:40am Rotation 11 

11:50am Rotation 12 

12:00pm Rotation 13 

12:10pm Rotation 14  

12:20pm Rotation 15  

12:30pm Lunch with Parents 

9:30am

Rotation 1

9:40am

Rotation 2

9:50am

Rotation 3

10:00am

Rotation 4

10:10am

Rotation 5

10:20am

Rotation 6

10:30-

10:55am 

Interval

11:00am

Rotation 7

11:10am

Rotation 8

11:20am

Rotation 9

11:30am

Rotation 10

11:40am

Rotation 11

11:50am

Rotation 12

12:00pm

Rotation 13

12:10pm

Rotation 14

12:20pm

Rotation 15

Station 1 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 All C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2

Station 2 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 All C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3

Station 3 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 All C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4

Station 4 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 All C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5

Station 5 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 All D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6

Station 6 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 All D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1

Station 7 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 All A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2

Station 8 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 All A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3

Station 9 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 All A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2

Station 10 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 All A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3

Station 11 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 A6 All A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1 C4

Station 12 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 B1 All A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1 C1

Station 13 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 B2 All B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2 D1

Station 14 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 B3 All B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1 D2

Station 15 D2 D1 C1 C4 C3 C2 All B3 B2 B1 A6 A5 A4 A3 A2 A1



 

 

The BC library will be closed 4-8 
December and open again the week 
of 11th December for issuing of 
summer reading books to those who 
have signed up. 



 

 

• Cambridge Road Updates: Takitimu North Link project (cmail20.com)  
 

• Appointment of Angus Duffett: Please join us in extending congratulations to 
Angus Duffett on his appointment to the position of Deputy Principal.  Angus 
has consistently displayed a deep commitment to our mission and vision, and 
we are thankful that he is willing to serve the BC community in this role.  We 
have every confidence that Angus will continue to make significant contributions 
in his new role as Deputy Principal and invite you to pray for Angus as he 
adjusts, learns, settles, and enjoys the challenge.  At the same time, we would 
take this opportunity to acknowledge Angus for his dedication during his time in 
the role as interim Assistant Principal, (all while at the same time maintaining 
oversight and responsibility for Learning Support and SENCO 
functions).  Thank you, Angus and again, our congratulations. 
 

• Uniform Shop: Summer Holidays 
o Holiday Closures: The Uniform Shop will be closed from Thursday 21/12/23 and re-

opened on Monday 8/01/24. All online orders will be fulfilled and available for 
collection (or couriered) by Friday 12th January 2024.  

o January 2024 Hours: Beginning Monday, 8th January the shop will be open weekdays 
M-F from 10am-4pm by appointment. Please note that for the month of January, the 
shop will be open on Tuesdays. 

BCP 
 

https://nzta-bop.cmail20.com/t/t-e-vltluht-jkkktdyujl-r/
https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/BethlehemCollegeUniformShop@bethlehemcollege.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/


 

 

 
Mark your calendars for Friday 1st December and join us anytime from 8 am – 4 pm 
to celebrate this special time of year. Local artists Hans Kraenzlin and Steve Turner 
will be playing, BC Kindy performing, songs of the nation’s sung, BC Secondary 
Choirs in chorus, piano concertos and more! The fabulous Hospitality Team will have 
an array of festive treats on offer as well.  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
A Night Before Christmas: Get your FREE tickets here! Hosted on 
Bethlehem College’s Primary field, this is a wonderful Christmas 
celebration that the whole family will enjoy. 

 
“Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love endures forever” (1 Chr 16:34). 
The third Thursday in November is when Thanksgiving is celebrated across 
America. While it isn’t celebrated here in NZ, the call to be grateful and thankful is 
something that as Christians we know is an important part of our faith and 
especially good for our children to learn. The article here has some good ideas for 
families to consider: Thanksgiving  

The coming weeks are a busy time as we have numerous activities happening. Our Year 6 classes 
will be honoured in week 8 and celebrate their time in Primary with some fun events. We are very 
thankful to God for each one of them and the many ways each one has grown in Him. We’re looking 
forward to seeing many parents and whanau join us for the special events we have planned. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen. 

https://eventsinnovated.ticketspice.com/anbc-2023
https://biblia.com/bible/esv/1%20Chron%2016.34
https://www.christianparenting.org/articles/eight-easy-gratitude-activities-for-families/


 

 

Calling all Primary students! 
 
If your primary school loves motocross, we have an amazing experience up for grabs! 
We are looking for six primary schools scattered across the regions in NZ to welcome Josh Coppins 
and the Altherm JCR Yamaha team to their school! 
During their visit, Josh and his team will share insights into motocross as a sport and career path, 
and talk about how their goals, aspirations and the 
challenges they have faced have helped them develop as 
both riders and people. 
PLUS there will be a bike presentation and giveaways 
throughout the visit! 
  
ENTRIES CLOSE 4PM THURSDAY 30TH NOVEMBER 2023. 

 https://www.altherm.co.nz/promo/JCR-school-visit 
 

https://www.altherm.co.nz/promo/JCR-school-visit
https://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.altherm.co.nz%2Fpromo%2FJCR-school-visit

